Dear friends in the Lord,

First of all a very Happy New Year to you all. May 2022 be a year of rich blessing for you and yours.

Since sending out the latest edition of our 'TVC' monthly news bulletin and the Christmas 'yearly round-up' letter we have had our special Christmas service on 19/12. It went really well and the children and young people did us proud with their contributions. Once again the true meaning of Christmas was clearly explained and we trust that those who have not yet embraced this message will do so as a result of what was shared.

The second session of the present Alpha course being run at the moment has taken place. The attendance was a bit disappointing as only one person turned up out of the four possibles. However, we think back to when only one girl came along during one of the series we ran and she is now saved, baptised and serving the Lord in Africa.

We are still able to have in-person services but there are many, many cases of covid going around at the moment and people everywhere, including in the church, are catching it left, right and centre.

Yesterday, Sunday 2nd, we had a baptismal service when a young lad of 17 was baptised. It was lovely to hear his testimony of how he realised that he had to come to a personal knowledge of salvation even although he had been brought up in a Christian home. Many of his friends came along to witness the baptism and we pray that what was said will have an impact on their lives.

We trust that you had a time of blessing during the Christmas period and that you will experience much of the Lord's blessing as we have now crossed the threshold into another year.

We join in thanking you again for your prayer fellowship and in sending our warm love and greetings in the Lord,

Graham et Alison.

6, Lotissement "Les Iris", 2811 Avenue Thiers, 13320 BOUC BEL AIR, FRANCE.

Tél.: 0033 954 338 325 Port.: 0033 628 206 061